

## State of Washington PUBLIC DISCLOSURE COMMISSION

711 Capitol Way Rm. 206, PO Box 40908 • Olympia, Washington 98504-0908 (360) 753-1111 • FAX (360) 753-1112

Toll Free 1-877-601-2828 • E-mail: pdc@pdc.wa.gov • Website: www.pdc.wa.gov

March 3, 2023 PDC Case: 120879

Avrum Tsimerman PO BOX 4222 Seattle, WA 98104

Sent electronically to Avrum Tsimerman at <a href="mailto:standup@alexforamerica.com/alex

## **Notice of Case Status Review (Initial Hearing)**

Respondent: Avrum Tsimerman

Hearing/meeting date: Thursday, March 9, 2023

Time: 1:15 PM

Place: Remotely by Telephone/Microsoft Teams

PDC Staff: Peter Lavallee, Executive Director, Public Disclosure Commission

Authority: RCW 42.17A.755(3) & WAC 390-37-071

This is to notify you that the Public Disclosure Commission (PDC) intends to open a formal investigation, and on the above date, PDC Staff will conduct a case status review, referred to as an Initial Hearing, concerning a complaint filed on January 23, 2023, by Joe Kunzler. The complaint alleges that you, Avrum Tsimerman, may have violated RCW 42.17A.205 and .700 for failure to file a Candidate Registration (C-1 report) and Personal Financial Affairs Statement (F-1 report) within two weeks of declaring candidacy in the 2023 election year.

The initial hearing is not an adjudicative proceeding. It is conducted in accordance with WAC 390-37-071, and is intended to provide you with information concerning the investigative process, including possible alternatives to resolve the matter.

You are not required to participate in the hearing. Further, your failure to participate will not prejudice your rights concerning the investigative process, or any potential future adjudicative proceeding in the matter.

Avrum Tsimerman PDC Case 120879 Case Status Review Notice (Initial Hearing Notice) Page 2

With the transmittal of this notice, I am including a link to the <u>PDC Enforcement Guide</u>, and a link to the agency's recently adopted <u>emergency rules concerning enforcement</u>, including case status reviews (initial hearings)

If you would like to participate by telephone, please contact Erick Agina, Compliance Officer, by replying to the email to which this letter is attached.

Let me know if you have questions.

Sincerely,	
/s/	
Peter Frey Lavallee	
PDC Executive Director	r

